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January 6th, 2020 

 

Mayor Boyko called the special city meeting regarding to the sewer lines to order at 6:30 p.m. at 

City Hall with the following council members present: Kalmback, Sayler, Vigesaa and Ballensky. 

Also present were Auditor Braithwaite, Gartner and Guest G. Neumiller, B. Leinius, R. and W 

Laverdure, H. Sailer, and D. Bakken. 

 

After reviewing the findings of the televised sewer lines, the city council deemed that it was crucial 

to fix the issues immediately. Mayor Boyko held a discussion on the funding for the future sewer 

lines. The City of Stanton was approved for a grant to cover 40 percent of the project cost and the 

60 percent was to be covered by the City.  

 

Mayor Boyko along with the Engineers intended to plea our case with a grant government agency 

to see if the grant could be approved at 75 percent. The city would cover the 25 percent with a very 

low interest loan.  

 

The council discussed with the public that while the work was to be done to the City mains, any 

necessary work with residential sewer lines connecting to the City mains will be done but within 

the streets only. This would be covered by the provided fund for this project. The council stated 

that some streets may be torn apart to get to the lines and some may not. 

 

 

Mayor Boyko has advised the residents to review the booklet of the televised sewer lines findings 

which is available at the City Office. 

 

Prior to begin the sewer project, the City will hold another public meeting, and informative letters 

will be sent out to the residents follow that meeting. 

 

Questions were asked regarding to the update for the proposed street project. With this immediate 

attention for the work to be done with the sewer lines, the proposed street project would be pushed 

back if it does go through. More meetings will be held before the final decision is made. 

 

Being no further discussion, the special meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

 

Executive session was held at 6:51 p.m. with topic on the staff personnel. Executive session closed 

at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Next regular meeting is set for Monday, January 13th, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the City Hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________                                       _______________________ 

Mayor: Ron Boyko                                                 Auditor: Chonny Braithwaite  


